
FAMILY EDUCATIONAL RIGHTS AND PRIVACY ACT 
 

 The Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act of 1974 affords students certain rights with respect to their 
educational records.  No one outside the institution shall have access to nor will the institution disclose any information 
from students’ educational records without the written consent of the students except to personnel within the institution, 
to officials of other institutions where students seek to enroll, to persons or organizations providing students with 
financial aid, to accrediting agencies carrying out their accreditation function, to persons in compliance with a judicial 
order, and to persons in an emergency in order to protect the health or safety of students or other persons.  All these 
exceptions are permitted under the Act. 

Within the Montana State University-Billings communitys conferred, and commencement program 
information.   

Students may withhold directory information by notifying the Registrar in writing within two weeks after the 
first day of class for the Fall Term.  The institution honors request for non-disclosure for only one academic year; 
therefore, authorization to withhold directory information must be filed annually in the Office of Admissions and 
Records. 

The law provides students with the right to inspect and review information contained in their educational 
records, to challenge the contents of their educational records, to have a hearing if the outcome of the challenge is 
unsatisfactory, and to submit explanatory statements for inclusion in their files if the decisions of the hearing panels are 
unacceptable.  The Registrar has been designated by the institution to coordinate the inspection and review procedures 
for student educational records, which include admissions, personal, academic, and financial files, and academic, 
cooperative education, and placement records.  Students wishing to review their educational records must make written 
requests to the Registrar listing item of interest.  Only records covered by the Act will be made available within 45 days 
of the request.  Students may have copies made of their records with certain exceptions (e.g., a copy of the academic 
record for which a financial “hold” exists, or a transcript of an original or source document which exists elsewhere).  
These copies would be made at the student’s expense at existing copy rates.  Educational records do not include records 
of instructional, administrative, and educational personnel which are the sole possession of the maker and are not 
accessible or revealed to any individual except a temporary substitute, records of the law enforcement unit, student 
health records, employment records or alumni records.  Physicians of the student’s choosing, however, may review 
health records. 

Students may not inspect or review the following as outlined by the Act: financial information submitted by 



Students who believe that the adjudication of their challenges were unfair or not in keeping with the 
provisions of the Act may request, in writing, assistance from the Chancellor of the institution to aid them in filing 
complaints with the Family Policy Compliance Office, U.S. Department of Education, 400 Maryland Avenue, SW, 
Washington, D.C., 20202-4605. 

 


